

ANTHONY R. FANUCCI

August 1, 2024

From: Mayor Anthony Fanucci To: Council President Dr. Arthur

Re: Appointment of Chief Judge Vineland Municipal Court

Dear Council President Dr Arthur,

Kindly present this correspondence to City Council. In accordance with Chapter 24, Section 24-2 of the Code of the City of Vineland, I am hereby re-appointing Teri Giordano as Chief Judge of the Vineland Municipal Court for a term of 3 years and to continue such appointment until re-appointed or replaced subject to Council's consent. I respectfully request City Council confirm this appointment. I am sure you are aware that Judge Giordano has served as Chief Judge for the Vineland Municipal Court in past years, during which time the Court has undergone several positive changes and reduced case backlog.

Judge Giordano has served fairly and impartially during her tenure. We are in the process of upgrading the Court Administration building to better serve the public. Judge Giordano is assisting with ideas. The past Council has heretofore received the Judge's curriculum vitae, which is on file for further review.

Respectfully yours,

Anthony R. Fanucci Mayor City of Vineland

cc. Keith Petrosky